
  

125 NSS, LLC – Building Additions (Map 60 Block 2 Lot 2) 

 

Project Description 

The 0.93-acre subject property is located at 125 North State Street in the City of Concord, New 

Hampshire, catalogued locally as Tax Map 60 Block 2 Lot 2.  The site is located on the west side 

of North State Street and is bordered on the south by Franklin Street. The first phase of this 

project proposes construction of a 997 square foot conference room addition on the south side of 

the existing building. Phase 2 (future) of this project proposes a 3,500 square foot multi-story 

office addition on the north side of the existing building.  

Existing Site Conditions 

The site currently contains a 3,030 square foot multi-story office building with driveway access 

from Franklin Street to a parking area. Stormwater from the parking area (western portion of the 

site) flows to an existing catch basin (CB1) at the northwest property corner. This basin is 

connected to a larger closed drainage system on the adjacent property to the north (St. Peter’s 

Church). Stormwater from the remaining eastern portion of the site, including the majority of the 

existing office building, sheet flows towards St. Peter’s Church and to North State Street. There 

is an existing municipal closed drainage system in North State Street and in Franklin Street.  

Proposed Site Conditions 

The Phase 1 building addition and improvements to the existing parking area result in a net 

decrease of 52 sf of impervious area on the site. The existing parking area will remain the same, 

with the exception of cutting off the access to 135 NSS. The existing catch basin (CB1) will be 

slightly relocated and equipped with a deep sump for sediment capture, as well as an oil/water 

separator hood. Connection to the adjacent property will be provided by a 12-inch diameter pipe 

from CB1 to CB3 (at Rollins Court, formerly St. Peter’s Church). The two property owners have 



  

agreed to a drainage easement allowing the collection and storage of stormwater runoff from 125 

North State Street in the Rollins Court (135 North State Street) drainage system.  

The Phase 2 building addition results in an additional 3,500 sf of impervious area on the site. 

Construction of the building addition will result in redirection of a portion of the stormwater 

runoff currently flowing overland to Rollins Court. Mitigation of increases in stormwater runoff 

resulting from the additional impervious cover and redirection of runoff from 125 North State 

Street as well as the existing runoff from 20 & 22 Franklin Street to CB1 is provided as part of the 

proposed stormwater system at Rollins Court. Between CB3 and CB8 at Rollins Court there is a 

48-inch diameter HDPE pipe for storage of stormwater, controlled by an 8-inch diameter outlet 

pipe connection to the downstream system. Runoff from the remainder of the 125 North State 

Street (HydroCAD node Ex3) will continue to flow overland to 135 North State Street as in existing 

conditions. 






